
 

 

 
First, let me say 
it is an honor to 
serve as your 
president.  
Becky and I are 
Charter Mem-
bers of the Ma-
son-Dixon Dis-
coverys and 

want to do all we can to see this club 
continue to be a big part of your Dis-
covery experience.  

 

I want to thank all our chapter mem-
bers who made the 2018 SE Region 
Rally such a tremendous success.  
The SE Region Rally has always 
been a lot of fun but this one seemed 
to be the best.  It was a great way to 
“Start the Celebration” for DOAI’s 
20th anniversary year.  That celebra-
tion will continue at the National 
Rally in Goshen, IN, starting Sept 
10th.   

 

For me, one thing special about this 
rally was the appearance of DOAI’s 
founder, Jim Devine.  It was wonder-
ful to spend time with Jim.  He 
played a big role in the formation of 
our chapter.  See my article about the 

chapter formation meeting.  

Hosting a major rally requires 
work and advanced planning.   It 
can also be very rewarding.  The 
secret is having enough volunteers 
to spread the workload.  We are 
hosting the 2020 SE Rally and now 
is the time to lay the foundation for 
another great rally. 

 

Dick Tracy is working on plans for 
a May chapter rally. I hope to see 
you there.   

 

Let me know if there is anything I 
can do for you.   

 

 
 
 

 Marshall Godwin 

 Marshall Godwin 
 President 
 Mason-Dixon Discoverys 
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DOAI National Rally 

Elkhart 4H Fairgrounds 
Goshen, IN 

10-16 Sep 2018 
 

Mason Dixon Spring Rally 
Pending 

 
FMA  

Seffner, FL 
22-27 Jan 2019 

 
DOAI 

Seffner, FL 
27 Jan-2Feb 2019 

GLENDA M. ANGUS, EDITOR 
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OFFICERS & 

APPOINTMENTS 

PRESIDENT  

MARSHALL GODWIN 

VICE PRESIDENT 
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SECRETARY 

MARY ANN WEINBERG 
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GRANT NEWBURY 

RALLY MASTER 

FRED NEEDLE 

Newsletter 

Glenda Angus 
Please keep all of our members who are ill in your thoughts and prayers.  A special 
prayer for Alice Ricciardi and Jean Money who are undergoing treatment. 
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June 5, 2004, was a damp, cool day at Candy Hill Campground, Winchester VA, when a group of Discov-
ery owners met to consider forming a new chapter of DOAI.  It is a day many in the world remember for a 
very different reason.  Late in the afternoon, eastern time, we heard the news that Ronald Reagan passed 
away at his home in Bel Air, California.    

 

Those present at Candy Hill were DOAI founders Jim and Dorothy Devine, Dick and Sue Smith, Marshall 
and Becky Godwin, Cliff and Pam Gordon, Ron and Alice Kiebler, Marshall and Louise Mauck, and Ar-
lene Richie.  We came because Dick Smith wrote letters and made calls to get enough folks together who 
were interested in starting a new chapter. 

 

The initiative to start this chapter began six months earlier.  While attending the Southeastern Region Ral-
ly at Lazy Days in January, 2004, Dick expressed the need for a DOAI chapter to serve the general mid-
Atlantic area.  He was encouraged by Jim Devine, and Phil Yovino, at that time DOAI President, to begin 
the process to form a chapter.   

 

Dick accepted the task and later received the addresses of area Discovery owners from MaryAnn Crowell, 
at that time DOAI Membership Chairman.  One hundred and sixty-six letters were mailed to potential 
chapter members.  Of the 27 responses, approximately 20 couples indicated they would like to see a chap-
ter formed.  The positive response created confidence that an area DOAI chapter could be successfully 
formed. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 10:10am.  The question was raised as to whether those potential mem-
bers present desired to form a chapter.  The affirmative response was unanimous. Dick indicated the steps 
necessary to do that were to elect officers, determine the chapter name, establish dues and approve the by-
laws. It was decided to proceed with election of officers.  Those chosen by unanimous vote were, Dick 
Smith, President; Marshall Godwin, Vice President; Becky Godwin, Secretary; Arlene Richie, Treasurer; 
and Ron Kiebler, Wagon Master. 

 

We adopted the by-laws and established annual dues.  The chapter name decision was delayed to give 
folks time to consider the submitted suggestions.  The meeting was suspended to gather for lunch at Cass-
man’s restaurant.  During lunch a series of votes were taken to narrow down the recommendations and 
finally select the chapter name. 

 

So, the Mason-Dixon Discoverys chapter was born almost 14 years ago.  It is worthwhile to note that 
some of those founding members have since passed away.  I know they loved the RV adventure and the 
people they met through membership in DOAI and our chapter.  Let’s keep the chapter active and fun in 
their memory.   
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President Dick Tracy called the meeting to order at 6pm.  
 
Dick thanked the planning committee for their efforts to host a most successful rally under 
the guidance of rally master Marshall Godwin. The rally represented the first event of 
DOAI’S 20th anniversary celebration and was attended by 102 coaches with over 40 first 
time attendees. 
 
He announced that it was time for election of officers. The president, vice president, treasurer, secretary 
and rally master positions were open. Marshall Godwin was nominated for president and accepted. Grant 
Newberry volunteered to be treasurer and was accepted.  Mary Anne Weinberg agreed to continue as sec-
retary until the position can be filled. Fred Needel volunteered to be rally master and was accepted. The 
vice president position remains open. 
 
Dick indicated that he would plan the May chapter rally and provide details to all members. 
 
The treasurer’s report was read and accepted.  An audit committee consisting of Larry Weinberg, Glenda 
Angus and Grant Newberry reviewed and approved the 2017 finances. 
 
Outgoing Rally Masters, Sue and Zane Murphy were thanked for their work.  They presented a financial 
report covering the purchase, sale and distribution of the DOAI commemorative 20th Anniversary wine 
glasses for this rally.  The beautiful glasses were a big hit. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 6:30pm. 
 
 
 
 
Mary Anne Weinberg 
Secretary 
 

Mason-Dixon Discoverys Chapter Meeting,  
Lazydays Campground, Seffner, FL. 

Tuesday, January 30, 2018. 
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Beginning Balance 1 Jan 2017 $4268.35 
 
INCOME: 
Dues $330.00 
Rally Fees (Guests 7 SOBs) 15.00 
Rally Raffles and 50/50 130.00 
Donations made to the Club 128.00 
 
ITEMIZED OTHER INCOME: 
Mason Dixon Clothing Sales 600.00 
 
TOTAL INCOME $1203.00 
 
EXPENSES: 
Rally Expenses $281.94 
 
ITEMIZED OTHER EXPENSES: 
576 Wine Glasses for 2018 SE Rally 610.14 
Refund for 2018 and 2019 dues 24.00 
 
TOTAL EXPENSES: $916.08 
 
ENDING BALANCE 31 Dec 2017  $4555.27 
 
 
 
 
 

 Helen Blackwell 
 Treasurer 2017 
 Mason Dixon Discoverys 
 
 

MASON-DIXON CHAPTER 
SOUTHEAST REGION-DOAI  

2017 FINANCIAL STATEMENT 
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24-28 January 2018—The Fleetwood Motor Home Association Rally was well represented by our Mason 
Dixon members. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Alice & John Ricciardi 

Larry & Mary Anne Weinberg 
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Sonny & Helen Blackwell 

Zane & Sue Murphy 
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Mary Anne Weinberg 

Alice Ricciardi 

Retha Hopkins 

Glenda Angus 

Dick and Pat Tracy 

Ready for registrants 

28 Jan 2018 
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Carol Newbury & Robyn Needel 

2 Feb 2018 

2 Feb 2018 
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Marshall Godwin Mary Anne Weinberg 
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Susan & Craig Sincock 

Robyn & Fred Needel 
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Carol & Grant Newbury 

29 Jan 2018 

Marshall Godwin 

29 Jan 2018 
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Dennis Kiser & Donna Crinklaw 

30 Jan 2018 

John Ricciardi & Sonny Blackwell 

1 Feb 2018 
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Row 1 (left to right) 

Alice Ricciardi, Pat Tracy, Donna Crinklaw, Glenda Angus, Helen Blackwell 

 

Row 2: 

Dick Tracy, John Ricciardi, Zane Murphy, Sue Murphy, Robyn Needel, Carol Newbury, Mary Anne Wein-
berg, Dennis Kiser, Sonny Blackwell 

 

Row 3: 

Susan Sincock, Craig Sincock, Marshall Godwin, Fred Needel, Bob Angus, Larry Weinberg, Grant New-
bury 
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Stallion Barn 

JACK DANIEL'S SAUCE  
 

 
Ingredients: 
1.  1 head minced garlic 
2.  1 Tbs. olive oil 
3.  2/3 cup water 
4.  1 cup pineapple juice 
5.  1/4 cup Teriyaki sauce 
6.  1 Tbs. soy sauce 
7.  1 1/3 cups dark brown sugar (Stevia/Splenda) 
8.  3 Tbs. lemon juice 
9.  3Tbs. minced white onion 
10. 1 Tbs. Jack Daniel's whiskey 
11. 1 Tbs. crushed pineapple 
12. 1/4 tsp. cayenne pepper 
 
Preparation: 
1.  In a medium saucepan, combine water, pineapple juice, Teriyaki sauce, soy sauce, and brown sugar over 
MEDIUM-HIGH heat.  Bring to a boil, stirring occasionally, then reduce the heat to a LOW SIMMER.   
2.  Add the garlic and whisk to combine. 
3.  Add remaining ingredients to pan and stir.   
4.  Let the mixture simmer for about 45 minutes, until sauce is reduced by half, and is thick and syrupy.  RE-
MEMBER, LOW SIMMER.  Do not let mixture boil over. 
 
Notes: 
1.  Great on chicken, (think wings, breasts, drumsticks, dipping sauce for nuggets) fish and veggies.  Possibili-
ties are endless! 
2. Store, in covered container, in refrigerator until ready to use.   
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Pasta Salad 
(4 Servings) 

 
Uncooked pasta 
1 tablespoon oil 
3 tablespoons basic dressing (try Zesty Italian) 
1 medium sized onion 
12 black olives to garnish 
1 tablespoon fresh herbs (chopped Parsley or other) 
 
Cook the pasta in fast boiling salted water with 1 Tablespoon oil. Do not over-
cook 
Pour into a colander and rinse with cold water to stop further cooking.  
Drain and mix with the salad dressing straight away.  
Peel and finely chop the onion, stone and slice the olives.  
Stir all these into the pasta and sprinkle the chopped parsley over the top.  
 
You can also add other ingredients such as green peppers, asparagus, cucumbers, tomatoes 
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MASON-DIXON DISCOVERYS CHAPTER MEMBER APPLICATION 

 

Thank you for joining the Mason-Dixon Discovery Chapter of DOAI. Membership is open to all DOAI members.  
Dues are $12 a year prorated for $1 a month for those joining in a month other than January. 
 
Mail this application and your check (Made payable to Mason-Dixon Discoverys) to our treasurer listed below: 
 
Grant Newbury, Treasurer 
25885 Sotterley Cliffs Lane 
Hollywood, MD  20636 
prines@enter.net 
 

Pilot’s Name:   

 

Co Pilot’s Name:   

 

Address:   

 

City   State   Zip:   

 

Phone (    ) _____- _______   Cell: (    ) _____-___________  

 

Email:   

 

Discovery Year:    Length:  Model:    

 

DOAI Member Number:         (See Note 1) 

 

Pilot’s Birthday Month:    Day     (Optional) 

 

Co Pilot’s Birthday Month:   Day     (Optional) 

 

Anniversary Month:   Day:    (Optional) 

 

Note 1:  You must be a member of DOAI to join. If your DOAI application has been submitted but you have not 
yet received your member number, let me know and I will coordinate with the DOAI Membership Chairman. 
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